
COLEBROOK RECREATION BOARD 

REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 2, 2024 6:30 PM 

Town Hall Conference Room First Floor 

 

1.  Call to order 6:45 pm by Chris Waring 

A. Attendance:  Katie Martin, Mary Stauffer, Kimberly Thomas, Tiffanie Meehan, and 

Chris Waring; Absent:  Roxanne Puhalski, and Ryan Farrell 

2.  Motion to Table June Minutes by Chris Waring, 2nd by Tiffanie Meehan, All in favor, Motion 

passed. 

3.  Finances – Mary provided a printed report.  Attached. 

4.  Old Business-  no report. 

5.  Archery – Approve up to $500 in Equipment.  Motion by Katie Martin.  2nd by Chris Waring.  

All in favor.  Motion passed.  We will allow a maximum of 4 lanes 8 people per class. 

6.  Popsicles at the pond-  set dates for July 13th, 19th, 28th pending weather cooperates.  Will be 

at 3pm.  Not a drop off event.  Mary will be there and will make a flyer. 

7.  Snack Shack Updates- we need 3 quotes.  Looking into having S.Winn, Craig Maio, and 

Oliver Wolcott come out to give us a quote. 

 

8.  Soccer- 

a.  Registration is open online. 

b.  Flyer is out. 

c.  There are 9 so far signed up 5 are from Norfolk.  Still early so we expect more 

registrations to come in the next month. 

 

9.  Baseball Billboards- was waiting on Republican Party.  Can’t wait any longer.  Order will be 

going in tomorrow.  Will keep 2024 paid billboards up for 2025 due to late placement.  We will 

be adding a new billboards for the Lions Club and Alvord next order due to them aging. 

 

10.  Colebrook Fair 2024- 

a.  Will be August 31st 2024. 

b.  Next year we will need new servesafe certified members. 

c.  Dunk tank if we do it is $150. 

d.  We will have the Snack Shack open. 

e.  We will have a Gaga pit, Corn pool and Kick ball available for the kids. 



11.  New Business-  We discussed sending out a activity interest survey to see what our 

community would like to see for activities in the future.  Brainstormed possibly having a BBQ at 

the pond, Yard Game Day, or Amazing Race.  We will come back to these ideas next month.  

Ryan Farrell will also be looking to have a Fall Basketball Clinic again similar to our spring one.  

Thinking about asking the Lions Club for help with the new backboards and rims since we are 

looking to keep these clinics in town.  One backboard does not have a standard bracket.  Talked 

about finding someone who may be able to weld together an adapter for it.  We can’t find a 

backboard with that style bracket so we are trying to find a solution without having to replace the 

entire unit. 

12.  Adjournment-  Motion to Adjourn by Chris Waring.  2nd by Katie Martin.  All in favor.  

Motion passed. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

Kimberly Thomas 

 


